








 

 
 
August 14, 2020 
 

125 Sussex Drive 
Ottawa, Ontario 
KIA OG2 

 
 
Ms. Laura Lochman 
Director 
Office of Canadian Affairs 
United States Department of State 
 
 
 
Dear Ms. Lochman: 

 
Thank you for your letter of August 12, 2020, notifying the Government of Canada regarding the United 
States government's removal of the Lower Menominee River’s designation as an Area of Concern pursuant 
to the provisions of the 2012 Protocol Amending the Canada and United States Great Lakes Water Quality 
Agreement, 1978 (GLWQA). 
 
The Government of Canada congratulates the United States government on this important accomplishment 
and appreciates the hard work of all partners who have contributed to the removal of the Lower 
Menominee’s River AOC designation. This milestone is truly significant progress towards restoring the 
beneficial uses of Great Lakes Areas of Concern and revitalizing communities and waterfronts.    
 
The Government of Canada remains committed to restoring and protecting the Great Lakes, through 
science, action, and collaboration with the United States and other partners.  
 
We look forward to continuing to work closely with the United States government towards our shared goals 
under the GLWQA, and in continuing to make significant progress towards cleaning up Great Lakes Areas 
of Concern.  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sylvain Fabi  
Executive Director  
U.S. Transboundary Affairs Division 
 
 
c.c. Mr. Michael Goffin, Regional Director General, Ontario Region, Environment and Climate Change 
Canada 
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